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Introduction  

This report was made in compliance with the Drug Free Schools and Campuses Regulations, Part 86 of 

the Education Department General Administrative Regulations (EDGAR). These regulations require 

federally funded institutions of higher education to demonstrate the existence and implementation of 

an alcohol and other drugs (AOD) prevention program.   

Illegal drug use and alcohol abuse are inconsistent with the Institution’s educational process, mission, 

and values. As such, the Institution has developed and implemented an AOD program to educate 

students, outline behavioral expectations, and enforce Institution policies and state laws. The AOD 

program is then examined on a biennial basis to assess its effectiveness on campus and ensure the 

program’s compliance with federal regulations. 

Biennial Review Process  

This biennial review examines Allen School of Health Sciences AOD program for two calendar years, 

from January 1, 2019 to December 31, 2020. The biennial review was conducted by a committee 

composed of the following members: Ruth Martinez, VP, Student Financial Affairs and Campus Director, 

Joseph Mure, VP, Marketing and Campus Director, Brooklyn, NY, and Dr. Libby Hunt, VP, of Academic 

Affairs & Campus Director, Phoenix, AZ. The biennial review committee first met on July 1, 2019 to begin 

the review process, bringing forth documentation of the Institution’s student, faculty, and staff AOD 

policies and procedures. The committee’s review concluded on April 15, 2021 with the completion of 

the 2019-2020 biennial report.  

Anyone wishing to view the most current Allen School of Health Sciences biennial review can locate the 

document on the Institution’s compliance page, http://www.allenschool.edu/annually-updated-

documents 

Annual Policy Notification Process  

Allen School of Health Sciences’ policies reinforce the Institutional values by providing structure for a 

comfortable and safe atmosphere conducive to academic excellence. Allen School of Health Sciences 

continues to remain in compliance with the requirements of the Drug-Free Schools and Communities 

Act by discussing our Drug and Alcohol Prevention Policy to all new students during the student’s 

orientation. Information discussed in the policy review session is then reiterated in a Student Handout, 

which details the entirety of the Institution’s Policy on Alcohol and Drug Use.  

Sanctions  

Students are prohibited from consuming, transporting, distributing, possessing, or exhibiting disruptive 

behavior influenced by the use of alcohol and/or drugs. Students found in violation of this policy will be 

subject to disciplinary sanctions included but not limited to warning and/or probationary period, 

termination of the program of study, and possible arrest, imprisonment, or fine according to the state 

alcohol and drug laws. 

http://www.allenschool.edu/annually-updated-documents
http://www.allenschool.edu/annually-updated-documents


Campus Alcohol and Other Drug Use Data  

The 2019 and 2020 calendar years saw no change in judicial cases from the previous calendar years. 

There were none.  

Violations by Campus 

In the 2019 and 2020 calendar years no drug and alcohol-related violations or fatalities occurred on the 

campus. 

Conclusion  

Allen School of Health Sciences has established an effective AOD program that is being closely 

monitored. 
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